Legistar #140260

To: Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee
From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer Mz

Through:  Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works ﬂJ

Date: April 27, 2015

Subject: May 2015 Meeting Item 4—Cortland/Lombard Stop Sign Review

In July 2014, the Committee tabled a stop sign request for Cortland and Lombard. At that time, a stop
sign was not warranted at this location. Since the intersection was under construction with a new business
tenant, the Committee agreed that future signage may be acceptable at this location, but this determination
should be performed with completed construction conditions. Additional signage requests have been received
by the Village. Since substantial construction has been completed, the location was revisited for signage needs.

Per the MUTCD, Yield or Stop signs should not be used for speed control. This intersection has zero
crashes in the last two years, and per MUTCD Section 2B.06, a Stop sign is not warranted. However, if the
Committee feels that signage is required, a Yield sign may be installed on the minor approach of the
intersection which is southbound Lombard Rd.

Staff recommends no action for the above request.
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